
 

Town of Stow 

Selectmen Meeting Minutes March 6, 2017 

Opening: The Board of Selectmen meeting was called to order at 6:00PM on March 6, 2017 in Stow by 

Richard Meserve.  

Present: Richard Meserve, Susan Smith, Kathleen Ela, and William Ela 

Approval of Agenda: The agenda was unanimously approved. 

Approval of Minutes: The minutes of the previous meeting were unanimously approved. 

Town Clerk Business: Chris will send a list of residents that haven’t licensed their dogs to Stanley, ACO, so he 

can notify them they are past due.  

Open Issue:  

New Business: Voucher was issued to pay property taxes for an elderly resident in need. 

Selectmen were notified that a list of residents complained about the condition of the roads, potholes and frost 

heaves. Most complaints were about Union Hill Rd and Lake Rd. Discussion with Bill ended with he can’t fill 

holes until after he is sure he doesn’t need sander in the back of his truck. 

Dave Tenney is writing to the State to request to rename Abandon Rd to Wind Song Place. 

Journal entry was approved and initialed to correct a mistake of debiting the wrong account in 2016 for labor 

and equipment.  

Selectmen received an email from County Commissioner with changes made in State Valuation. 

Warrant #6 for $12,039.36 was approved and signed. 

Adjournment: Meeting was adjourned at 7:40PM by Richard Meserve. The next selectmen’s meeting will be 

held at 6:00PM on Monday, March 20, 2017.  

 Minutes submitted by: Diana Davis 

 

 

 


